
 

22nd March 
 

GALA 

Please tell all of you friends, 
neighbours, Facebook networks etc 
about our gala.  

It will be a great evening with lots 
of yummy food, games and stalls 
3.30-6pm 

Hangi tickets on sale soon. Be in 
quick. 
 

DONATIONS FOR GALA  

We are looking for “white elephant” 
goods. Household preloved items in 
good repair. So clean out the 
cupboards and garage!!! 

We can pick up so please phone the 
school if you need help. 

Drop off is in Room 11. 

Also good quality pre-loved clothes are 
needed for the Outgrown shop at the 
gala.  Also parent 
helpers are needed to 
sort and label clothes 
with Mrs Stepanicic.  
Please let the office 
know if you are 
available to help.  

 

CRICKET 

EACH MONDAY THIS TERM STUDENTS HAVE 
HAD A CRICKET LESSON. THE COACHES 

HAVE IDENTIFIED STUDENTS WITH  

GREAT TALENT 

CRICKET IS A GREAT GAME FOR BOYS AND 

Coming Events 
 

MARCH 
26th  Gala meeting 6.30 staffroom 
           Y7&8 Vaccinations 
           ERO week starts 
30th Good Friday (Holiday) 

APRIL 
2nd Easter Monday 
3rd Easter Holiday 

6th School Gala 



GIRLS 

 

Next week ERO will visit the school so you may see people 
walking around the school. Please make them welcome. 

They are here to see how our school is growing. 

Public Notices 
 

PAEROA YOUTH RUGBY—For those who have missed the muster advertised in the 
last two notices, If you haven't yet, please contact Char Silvester to register your 
child on 027 264 6290. 
Season starts April 7th.  Contact Aaron McKain 027 242 1289 or email us 
at rugbypaeroayouth@gmail.com any information. 
 
Can you please put something in the newsletter for all students who would like to 
play hockey this year, they can get in touch with me and we will make sure they 
have all information needed to ensure their child can play. 

 Miller Avenue School Contact Information 

 Phone: 07 862 8602 

 Absentee Messages: 027 9523203 

 E-mail: office@millerave.school.nz 

 Address:  30 Miller Avenue, Paeroa 3600 

 Website: www.millerave.school.nz 

 Bank Account: 03-1572-0010292-00 (please put in payment details) 

 

Each week the school has two good behaviour draws.  

Caught Being Good is a reward for good classroom behaviour and 

Positive Playground is for good playground behaviour. 
The students get a ticket which goes into a container and at assem-
bly three tickets are drawn out and these students receive a prize. 

The other tickets win House points. 
This reward has been in place for about 20 years so many past stu-
dents will remember the fun and excitement that being drawn out 
of the container brings. Even some of the containers are the same!  
We put the winners in the newsletter, but many other students are 

being rewarded each week. 

mailto:rugbypaeroayouth@gmail.com


 My details are:  Alison Imrie, Primary 
School Hockey Board,     Contact 
details:  027 723 8210  or e-
mail:  ancimrie@gmail.com 
 
 

Te Kotahitanga 
 
This week we begin our Te Kotahitanga 
programme. Swimming has finished and 
we now have space in our busy week for 

this. 
Te Kotahitanga came about because we saw that all students needed an opportunity 
to lead and be involved in school activities. Some students were out of class often to 
attend special groups while others didn’t get the chance. This gives all students a 
chance. 
The groups are multi level with the seniors showing aroha and ako for the younger 
students. This is the Miller Ave way! 
They choose 3 out of about 20 activities, from School Council to librarians, enviro 
school, gardens, healthy food promotion, Kapa Haka, reporters, drama etc. They will 
get one of their three choices. 

BIRMAN CAT CLUB SHOW 
Saturday 21st April,  

St Josephs Hall, Whitaker St, 
TeAroha 

11am-3pm 
Small admitttance fee.  

Sorry no EFTPOS 

mailto:ancimrie@gmail.com


Victoria Battery  
Tramway and Museum 

 Gold mine and Museum tours 
 Underground Kiln tours 
 Tramway ride 
 Group bookings by arrangement 
 

Open Wednesdays, Sundays  
and Public Holidays.   

 

Ph:  07 863 8733 
Email: info@vbts.org.nz 

Dreadon Plumbing &  
Drainage Ltd.  

 
Paeroa Plumbing and Drainlayers 

Servicing Paeroa 
for over 35 years   

 
33 Puke Rd, 
Paeroa 3600 

 
Phone 8627413 

 

HOMEBASED 
EDUCATORS REQUIRED 

Can you provide a safe and nurturing home filled with 
fun, play and education?   Do you have a passion for 
supporting children’s interest, learning and develop-

ment?   This is a great opportunity to start a career in 
home based early childhood education. 

We offer free resource and equipment library, free 
training, and professional development opportunities, 
regular organised outings, and ongoing support and 
play ideas from our qualified early child teachers who 

will visit you each month. 
Already work as an Educator? Talk to me today about 

our transfer bonuses. 
For further information, 

Contact Mel on 0800 543 996 Ext 2 or 
mel@akidzworld.co.nz 

Paeroa Vet Services 
Ivan Petch & Bruce Nicol 

 

For all your Animal Health care needs 
 

Puke Road, Paeroa 

Ph:  862 7295 

Homeopath  

available in Paeroa  
-  flexible appointment times  - 

Unsure if Homeopathy is for you?  I offer FREE 
15 minute introduction consultations to  
answer your questions and discuss how  
homeopathy can assist 
with your and your fami-
ly’s health concerns. 

Please contact June @  

Balance Homeopathy  

0274 968 221 


